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Principal’s Report 
 

School  Saving Bonus Information In Term 4, 2024, families with a child enrolled in a government 
school from Prep to Year 12 in 2025 will receive the one-off $400 School Saving Bonus. The $400 School Saving Bo-
nus provides families with support for education-related costs, such as school activities and/or school uniforms and 
textbooks. The School Saving Bonus is not available for full-fee international students, home schooled students, TAFE 
students and students attending kindergarten in 2025. 
   

Actions for parents and carers Before 18 Oct 2024, the Department of Education is asking parents and carers to: 

· Complete enrolment: If your child, or children are changing government school for Term 1 2025, or starting Prep or 
Year 7 in 2025. For more information, read about Enrolling in School.  

· Check your contact information: Ensure your email address and phone number is up to date with us. You can 
check this information by contacting us directly. 

 

We need to ensure your contact information is up to date as the Department of Education will email you twice: 
in October, to verify your email address in November, with your $400 School Saving Bonus and access to an online 
system. Please check your junk mail regularly to make sure you do not miss an important email. To learn more about 
the School Saving Bonus, download the School Saving Bonus Information sheet for government school parents and carers or          
visit vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus.  
 

Australia’s Biggest Child Safety Lessons The award-winning Australia’s Biggest Child Safety Lesson 
(ABCSL) is back to deliver important safety messages to children, for its eighth consecutive year. The 2024 
livestreamed lesson will teach early primary years – aged 4 to 7 – enthusiastic consent, and upper primary years – 
aged 8 to 12 – affirmative consent. ABCSL will be livestreamed to hundreds of thousands of students on 3 September 
2024 and most of our students will participate in the lesson either during the live streaming or at a different time 
throughout the National Child Protection Week.  
 

Building on what students learnt in 2023 about consent, ABCSL 2024 will provide an easy way for teachers, parents 
and carers to have conversations about enthusiastic and affirmative consent confidently with children. Free ready-
made age appropriate resources and lessons will explore how to recognise, react and report and practice strategies to 
use to    receive or deny consent affirmatively. Some of these resources also include information related to the correct 
names for body parts and other sensitive but information. If you would like any further information regarding these    
lessons, please contact your child’s classroom teacher. 
 

Major Fundraisers for 2025  At our last School Council meeting, it was decided that our major fundraisers 
for 2025 would be our Community Fair which will take place towards the end of Term 1, 2025 and our Colour Run 
which will be held in Term 4 on Melbourne Cup Day, Tue 4 Nov 2025. If you would like to help out with the organisation 
of our Community Fair, please let Bec Soulsby know on Rebecca.Soulsby@education.vic.gov.au.  
 
Straths Got Talent and Sports Colours Day  On our last day of term, Friday 20 Sept, we will hold 
our Straths Got Talent Final which will start at 9.15am. This is always a really special event in our school calendar, so I 
am sure your students will once again enjoy this special celebration. Our JSC have also asked if they could hold a 
‘Sports Colours Day’ on this day. It will be a gold coin donation and students can choose to wear any sporting colours 
they wish or come out of uniform.  The JSC have recommended that the funds raised on this day be donated to the 
Royal Children’s Hospital and I am happy to approve this. 
 

2024 Pupil Free Days  
· Term 4 Friday 11 October - Curriculum Day 3 Teacher Professional Learning  
· Term 4 Friday 29 November - Common Professional Practice Day 
· Term 4 Monday 2 December - Curriculum Day 4 2025 Curriculum Planning Day 
 

Kind Regards, Cindi Bruechert  Cindi.Bruechert@education.vic.gov.au   
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15 Hayden P  
Ben K  

For working hard on his procedural writing.  
For working hard on his procedural writing.  

16 Grace C  
Marlee B 

For demonstrating resilience with her learning in the classroom. Well done Grace!  
For showing optimism with her learning in the classroom. Well done Marlee!  

17 Amity M  
Oakley M  

For outstanding effort in Maths, demonstrating her understanding of multiplication in a variety of ways.   
For super effort in her learning and showing kindness and respect to other members of our class.   

18 Dexter C 
Charlotte M 

For confidently explaining and sharing his ideas and answers with the class 
For demonstrating respectful listening when on the floor 

19 Vishal M  
Charlie B 

For being more focused and applying himself to all learning tasks.  
For writing detailed responses in her reading comprehension task. 

20 Rafferty B 
Saoirse G 

For displaying our CORE value excellence in class time! 
For displaying our CORE value excellence in class time! 

3 Parker J  
Jack E  

For working hard in maths developing skills with division and multiplication 
For following instructions in class and making great progress with writing sentences 

5 Amelie R 
 
Georgia M 

For consistently demonstrating our school's CORE values and for being a role model in our classroom through her 
work ethic and behavior. 
For showing great enthusiasm and application towards her information report writing. 

8 Buster R  
Nate S 

For working efficiently and demonstrating great mathematical grouping skills in our zoo task.  
For working efficiently and demonstrating great mathematical grouping skills in our zoo task.  

1 Isla L  
Luca C 

For showing kindness and optimism in the classroom.  
For showing kindness and optimism in the classroom.  

2 Hugo B  
Cormac R  

For his speedy effort in writing and completing his work on time 
For always being a good friend by helping others in class and looking out for his peers in the yard 

4 Xanthi K  
Oliver P 

For recognising the starting sounds in words and matching the pictures to the correct sound. Great work Xanthi. 
For having a go at writing independently. Stretching out the sounds he is hearing to write a sentence - great work Ollie  



21 Kaden E  
 
Tilly H  

For showing optimism during our school camp. There were many things about camp that Kaden was unsure about 
doing, but he pushed himself and engaged in it all 
For showing care during our school camp. Tilly made sure that all her activity group and friends felt supported and 
were having as great of a time as she was. 

22 Ryley O  
Olivia O  

For always having a positive attitude, being kind to others and improving the classroom environment! 
For showing optimism and resilience throughout the term. 

23 Levi M  
Sam G 

For being a kind and respectful person each day at school. 
For showing improvement in the way that he positively interacts with all students in class. 

24 Stella T 
Darcy H  

For showing resilience and contributing regularly to class discussions.  
For showing excellence when working in the classroom. 

26 William R  
Lola P 

For constantly trying his best with all of his class work  
For creating a fantastic work during our writing sessions  

25 Riley S  
Lincoln T 

For taking pride in the appearance of his work and working extra hard to achieve his pen licence. 
For taking pride in the appearance of his work and working extra hard to achieve his pen licence. 

13 Jack L  
Poppy L  

For always showing excellence and respect at school. 
For always showing excellence and taking pride in her work.  

14 Heath V  
Max D  

For writing a persuasive about one of his passions. 
For working hard towards a great persuasive writing piece. 

27 Cooper L 
Jasper R  

For consistently being a kind and caring member of our classroom. 
For showing an increased work ethic and ability to persist with learning tasks this term. 

28 Xzuzo S 
Olivia M 

For working through tasks and asking clarifying questions when needed. 
For working through tasks in the classroom to the best of her abilities.  

STEM Georgia H  For being optimistic in STEM sessions with challenging construction tasks. 

Perf Arts  Parker J  For always participating enthusiastically in Performing Arts. 

LOTE Callum M  For being actively involved in all our learning experiences. Well done! 

PE Landen N  For listening well and participating well during the PE lessons. 

Library  Della H  For participating in book discussions  in Library and completing all tasks to a a high standard. Great work Della 

Digi Tech  James M  For demonstrating excellence with the Lego Bits and Bricks coding program 

Visual Arts  Ruby R For drawing some great characters in her artwork  "Monsters V's Aliens." 

Specialist Classes  

Grade 6 

Grade 5 

Grade 4  

Class Awards  



On Friday 30th of August we had our Fathers Day Breakfast where Dads & Carers where able to have a  
complimentary a bacon and egg muffin. It was a great turnout with lots of Dads & Carers coming in to have a special 

breakfast with their children.  
 

We would like to say a big thankyou to the following people  

·  Dave, Mick & Tom & Bob from Kiwanis Bendigo 

· Jade & Parent & Staff Volunteers including  

· KR DON Castlemaine, Mc Keans Eggs & Coles McIvor Road.  
 



Myah and Harper making music on BandLab 
The Big Sing group practicing for their performance. 

Room 21 and 23 Playing Kpanlogo on 
the djembe and African Percussion. 

Room 6 & 8 Learning about Texture in 
Music. 



The Bendigo Chinese Language Participation Weeks aim to encourage, celebrate, and showcase the language skills of Bendigo 
students. This year, a variety of activities are available for the students, including a Vase Design Challenge, Chinese Character 

Drawing Challenge, Counting Challenge, Singing Challenge, and Speaking Challenge. 
 

We would like to invite your children to participate online or on-site for a chance to enjoy a fun day of language performances and 
Chinese cultural activities at Bendigo Senior Secondary College. Participation is voluntary, and we would like to thank our families 

for their support and our students for their participation in advance. Students can participate in one or more of the challenges based 
on their year level. For more information, please contact Ms Dwyer or visit the website https://bendigomandarin2024.weebly.com/.  

On Friday 20th of September, we are having our Footy/ Sport colours day where students can come 
dressed in the colours of their favorite sports team.  

 
Please bring along a gold coin donation that will be donated to the Royal Children's Hospital  

  
 



Using Mobile Devices to Encourage Mathematical Thinking in Children 
 
 
 

There are many applications (apps) available for mobile devices (e.g.< Phone, tablet, iPad). Many generic apps 
come with these devices, while others may be downloaded from app stores. We recommend FREE apps, 

best downloaded while connected to WIFI. Look for the Lite version of apps. This is a good way to try an app for 
free and then upgrade for a small cost if you feel the app is exactly what you are looking for. 

The suggestions below are for apps that come with the most devices: 
 
 

• Go to the app store and search the category Sports for 
those of interest to your child. Exploring and 

comparing team and individual results can be quite 
mathematical. 

• Using the Camera App, your child could photograph 
everyday objects and sort them into similar shapes 

take a photo of one object from different views: (e.g. 
above, front, side) or take a sequence of photos as an 
event is occurring (e.g. building a tower with blocks) 
and then challenge the family to place them in the 

order they might have been taken. 
• Maps Apps -Your children can use these apps to plan 

the route to their next party or outing with the family. 
• Calendar Apps- We live our lives around our calendar, 

so children must understand its 
structure. Have your child add family events to the 

calendar. 
• Weather Apps - Children can check the weather app a 

week/day before some event to assist in planning. 
 
 



 

On Friday, the 23rd of August, the Energy Breakthrough team travelled to the Bendigo Livestock Ex-
change in Huntly to participate in the Test and Tune Energy Breakthrough Day. 

About 20 of us Year Six students had the chance of a lifetime to participate in the Energy Breakthrough 
Test and Tune Day at the Bendigo Livestock Exchange. This event was a thrilling opportunity to get into 

the trike, become familiar with the vehicle, and learn how it works. 
One of the best memories from the day was the fantastic teamwork. Everyone was helping each other 

out and cheering as loudly as we could for our teammates in the vessel. During our one-hour lunch 
break, we organized an NFL (American Football) match with Victory Christian College, which everyone 

involved thoroughly enjoyed. 
It was an exhilarating experience, whether we were in the vessels (Energy Breakthrough Vehicles) or 

not, and it was generally a fantastic day to be out and have fun. It was also great to see kids from 
across Bendigo and the wider community socialising and enjoying themselves. 

Written by Eoghan Rowley, Alex Murphy and Flynn Vaughan 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Blurbs Performance  

On the 22nd of August 2024, the BLURBS came and performed at our school for Book Week. This funny performance included 
magic tricks, storytelling, music, dancing and singing. Throughout the performance some teachers and  

students where invited up to the stage to perform with them. 
 

Most students and teachers dressed up as a character from a book to celebrate book week. The most popular characters were 
bananas, Harry Potter characters, Roald Dahl Matilda and lots of characters from Marvel. There was also a small handful of 

people who decided not to dress up at all. 
 

Throughout the performance the BLURBS acted out “The Bird with Arms”, “Timeless” and “Eww Gross!” They did it in a way that 
was funny and made everybody engaged.  

Throughout the performance, they did a variety of magic tricks. Examples include, making a cookie, ice cream and some people 
disappear, turning someone’s head all the way around, making a rabbit appear in a hat, as well as cutting one of the teaches in 

half, and making a ribbon come out of someone’s mouth.  
“I don’t suit a ballerina but I thought it was funny” – Jason Hague  

“It was fantastic and really funny” – Melinda West 
 

Overall both students and teachers had fun watching the blurbs performance.  The performance was very good and boosted 
everybody’s mood. We can’t wait for them to come back next year. 

Chloe, Rachel, Lucy and Liv 
 

 

Reading is Magic. 



 

Book Week—Photo Gallery  



Book Week—Photo Gallery  
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Book Week—Photo Gallery  



School Canteen Information 

· The school canteen operates on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday between 11:20—12pm & 2pm-
2.30pm 

· Canteen orders and payments, by credit card, can be made through the Compass portal.  The Canteen link 
is accessible under the ‘Community’ icon (the 2 people) on your Compass home page  

· Online orders close at 8:30am 

· Lunch wallets are available from the school office for $8 

· Volunteers are always welcome to help collate the orders and  prepare the lunches.  

 
If you are willing to assist between 9 -11:30am on either Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday please  

contact Jade, our Canteen Manager, on 0405 825 850. 

 
 
 

To help promote student and parent wellbeing across our school we have included the article  
titled: ‘ Resilience Myth Busting’ 

 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For further information please visit: www.happyfamilies.com.au  



   
 
 

 







 

A huge thankyou to Dough SI Dough Bakery Strathfieldsaye for their donation of 
bread; to Strathfieldsaye Supa IGA for the cheese they donate; and also to the 

McKern Foundation for donating fresh fruit.  
 

We really appreciate your support!  



 

Community Notices  

 
Brennan Development Group, one of our sponsors of our recent Arts Festival, are offering local schools a $10,000 discount on 

current publicly listed sale price of land within the Emu Rise Development. This offer is available to all families with children  
enrolled at our school and employees.  

From each settlement of land our school will also  
receive $2000.  

 
Please see the attached flyer for further information regarding this opportunity 
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Looking forward to a fun active summer….then let’s give Cricket a go, even on weeknights. 

Strathfieldsaye Jets Cricket Club welcomes new and existing players to  
register for the 2024/25 season.  Registrations will soon open & we will have further details to come in the next Newsletter. 

Cricket Blast Programs –Sunday mornings (ages 5 to 7/8), Weeknight  
evenings (7/8 to 10 yrs) Junior Competitions for U11 (Weeknight TBC), U12 (Sun morning) & U14s (Sat) &, U16  

We look forward to a fun filled summer of cricketing action for all ages.   
If requiring further information, or any queries in general please feel free to contact us via email  

strathfieldsayejets@gmail.com or the phone number below. 
“Live local, Play local”  

Brent Yates | Junior President | 0434 730 711 
Strathfieldsaye Jets CC 

Strathfieldsaye Junior Netball Club is excited to launch its NetSetGo program for 2024.  
Commencing on Wednesday August 28th until October 30th, the 8 week program will be held on Wednesday from 3:45-4:45pm 

at our clubs courts located in Tannery Lane, Strathfieldsaye. Suitable for children in Grade 2 or above.  
 

Follow the link to register: [https://registration.netballconnect.com/userRegistration?organisationId=85848773-0fad-4b0d-aa9f-
d5bb98f423d3&competitionId=f3c8f0b5-89bc-4b3a-9e1f-8a80b02fe6ba](https://registration.netballconnect.com/

userRegistration?organisationId=85848773-0fad-4b0d-aa9f-d5bb98f423d3&competitionId=f3c8f0b5-89bc-4b3a-9e1f-
8a80b02fe6ba)  

For further questions please email sjnc3551@gmail.com 
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